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CMS-2024-015 ‘Facility Needs Assessment Study – Update’ 

Attachment 1: Preliminary List of Facility Recommendations – Consultants’ Reports 

Set out below is a chart of recommendations taken from the following reports:  

• 2014 Indoor Facility Needs Assessment by Monteith Brown Planning Consultants 
(FNA) 

• 2020-2030 Recreation and Parks Master Plan by thinc Design Consultants (RPMP) 
• 2022 Orangeville Public Library Long-term Business and Branding Strategy  

This chart provides a high-level overview of some of the recommendations put forward by 
contracted Consultants and is intended to illustrate the breadth of facility needs.  

 

Amenity 2014 FNA Recommendations 2020 RPMP Recommendations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ice Surfaces 

Review ice pad performance in five 
years (2019) to determine next steps. 
 

Add two new pads to Alder and keep 
the existing four pads operating until 
use at TR can be relocated and 
redistributed to the Alder Street pads 

Determine if Tony Rose ‘B’ Rink 
should be retained or removed from 
the arena supply. 

Remove ‘B’ Rink at Tony Rose 
Memorial Sports Centre. 

After the five-year arena monitoring 
exercise has been completed (2019), 
undertake a comprehensive 
engineering review of the Tony Rose 
Rink ‘B’ to determine the feasibility 
and cost lifecycle investments 
required to either retain the ice pad 
for arena use or repurpose Rink B to 
a warm-use facility. 

Assess feasibility of repurposing A 
Rink to indoor fieldhouse/gym. Upon 
completion transfer of use and full 
operation of Alder Street, redevelop 
the Tony Rose Centre. This will 
include removing the pool and B 
Rink, and the possible addition of 
arts programming space. 

  
 

Pool 

The Town should consider 
repurposing the aquatics centre at 
Tony Rose to provide space for a 
wide range of floor-based rec. 
activities geared to all age groups 
and interests. 

Remove the 6-lane pool from the 
Tony Rose Sports Complex.  

 

 
2022 Orangeville Public Library Long-term Business and Branding Strategy 

 
 
Prioritize an expansion to the Alder Branch that would add 12,000 gross square feet for a 
total of 16,750 square feet, estimated at $11,000,000. 
 

 


